Introduction to Week 10
As we near the end of the Internet course, we are going to focus on two topics that are integral to the Mano a Mano project…change and mentoring.   Of course you are you expected to make changes in your own classroom, or in a classroom with which you have contact if you are not a teacher.  Another primary goal is that you will mentor others to also make changes.  That’s why this week we are introducing you to the process of change.   I did extensive research on this topic as part of my dissertation a few years ago.  It’s absolutely amazing how much educational research exists that nobody pays attention to!  As we’ve mentioned before, we don’t tolerate that from people who work in the medical field…we expect them to keep up with change.  Yet educators are often comfortable using techniques that are well over twenty years old and should be replaced!
The PowerPoint for this week focuses on some of the current research I found when studying the process of change in education.   I was absolutely amazed at some of the personal traits that help to define people in the field of early childhood who are early adopters when it comes to making changes.  Some of it ties in to Howard Gardner’s theory of multiple intelligences – specifically interpersonal and intrapersonal intelligence.   

Next week we’ll focus on the topic of mentoring.  Cathy did extensive research on this topic for her dissertation so you will get very up-to-date information on this topic as well.  Remember to bring to Antigua everything that you’ve done as part of this course, as well as what you gained during the conference in Santo Domingo.  We will be revisiting everything.   That’s why the Mano a Mano project is so successful.  We don’t let you just read it and do it once and then never look at it again.  We know that you need to experience the content in many different ways in order to truly learn it…And you’ve only truly learned it when you actually use it correctly.

Have a great week!

Ellen      

